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Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

As the term progresses and the weather is changing, it is timely to remind 

parents/carers of our adverse weather plans. We will prioritise the health and safety 

of all students and staff when making the decision with our site team and travel 

guidance. 

 

In the event of a partial or whole school closure, parents/carers will be notified via 

MCAS, the school website and our Twitter account as soon as the decision has been 

made. We will also notify the Local Authority who advertise school closures on their 

website and social media accounts. Please make sure that you have notifications 

switched on your MCAS app to avoid a delay in receiving information.  If you need 

support with the MCAS app email mcas@smithswood.fmat.co.uk  
 

In the event of closure, we will aim to prioritise Year 10 and 11 to minimise disruption 

to learning.  As you will be aware, we use Office365 alongside TEAMS in school.  All 

students have an account which is free to access via phone, tablet or laptop.  KS4 

lessons will be delivered live using Teams and Y7-9 will have subject specific work set 

via GCSE pod as per your child’s timetable.  Attendance to lessons will be expected 

and work to be fully completed as if they were in the academy. 

 

It will be critical that Year 10 and Year 11 students continue to attend lessons as we 

will be delivering live course content as if we were in school and we would not want 

them to miss out on key learning, especially during these important examination 

years.  Email, using outlook, is also another way our staff will be available to support 

all students with their learning from home.  If your child needs support to access their 

school outlook account, then please send us an MCAS message via the app or 

email their Achievement leader so in the need to begin remote learning they are 

ready. 

 

These are the icon apps for TEAMS, OneDrive and Outlook email: 

 
 
Achievement Leader email addresses are below if you have any questions during 

remote learning: 

e.douglas@smithswood.fmat.co.uk (Year 11) 

w.rose@smithswood.fmat.co.uk  (Year 10) 

r.holmes@smithswood.fmat.co.uk (Year 9) 

c.barber@smithswood.fmat.co.uk (Year 8) 

k.patterson@smithswood.fmat.co.uk (Year 7) 
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Here is a reminder of how to log into GCSE Pod: 

All students at Smith’s Wood Academy are able to log in to GCSE Pod and use all 

functions of the website. This can be accessed on a phone, tablet, or 

laptop/computer. Please follow the instructions below on how to sign up for GCSE 

Pod. If there are any problems with logging in, then please email Mrs Hayward on 

l.hayward@smithswood.fmat.co.uk  
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Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Mr S. Huntington 

Principal 
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